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         The information in this Current Report on Form 8-K, including the
exhibits, is furnished pursuant to Item 9 and shall not be deemed filed for the
purposes of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "1933 Act"), or the
Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "1934 Act"). Furthermore, the
information in this Current Report on Form 8-K, including the exhibits, shall
not be deemed to be incorporated by reference into any of the filings of Barnes
& Noble, Inc. (the "Company") under the 1933 Act or the 1934 Act.

ITEM 7. FINANCIAL STATEMENTS, PRO FORMA INFORMATION AND EXHIBITS.

         (c) Exhibits

         99.1     Statement Under Oath of Principal Executive Officer Regarding
                  Facts and Circumstances Relating to Exchange Act Filings,
                  executed by Stephen Riggio, Chief Executive Officer of Barnes
                  & Noble, Inc.

         99.2     Statement Under Oath of Principal Financial Officer Regarding
                  Facts and Circumstances Relating to Exchange Act Filings,
                  executed by Lawrence S. Zilavy, Chief Financial Officer of
                  Barnes & Noble, Inc.

         99.3     Certification Pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350, as Adopted
                  Pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002,
                  executed by Stephen Riggio, Chief Executive Officer of Barnes
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                  & Noble, Inc.

         99.4     Certification Pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350, as Adopted
                  Pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002,
                  executed by Lawrence S. Zilavy, Chief Financial Officer of
                  Barnes & Noble, Inc.

ITEM 9. REGULATION FD DISCLOSURE.

         Pursuant to Securities and Exchange Commission ("Commission") Order No.
4-460, Stephen Riggio, Chief Executive Officer of the Company, and Lawrence S.
Zilavy, Chief Financial Officer of the Company, have each executed a Statement
Under Oath Regarding Facts and Circumstances Relating to Exchange Act Filings.
Those Statements were sent to the Commission on September 13, 2002, and copies
are attached to this Report on Form 8-K as Exhibits 99.1 and 99.2, respectively.

         On September 13, 2002, the Company filed with the Commission its
Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the period ended August 3, 2002. In connection
with that filing, the Company sent to the Commission the Certifications of the
Principal Executive Officer and the Principal Financial Officer of the Company
as required pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350, as adopted pursuant to Section
906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002. Copies of those Certifications are
attached to this Report on Form 8-K as Exhibits 99.3 and 99.4, respectively.

                                    SIGNATURE

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934,
the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                                           BARNES & NOBLE, INC.
                                           (Registrant)

                                           By: /s/Lawrence S. Zilavy
                                              ----------------------
                                              Name:  Lawrence S. Zilavy
                                              Title: Chief Financial Officer

Date:   September 13, 2002

                                  EXHIBIT INDEX

Exhibit No.         Description
-----------         -----------

99.1                Statement Under Oath of Principal Executive Officer
                    Regarding Facts and Circumstances Relating to Exchange Act
                    Filings, executed by Stephen Riggio, Chief Executive Officer
                    of Barnes & Noble, Inc.

99.2                Statement Under Oath of Principal Financial Officer
                    Regarding Facts and Circumstances Relating to Exchange Act
                    Filings, executed by Lawrence S. Zilavy, Chief Financial
                    Officer of Barnes & Noble, Inc.
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99.3                Certification Pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350, as Adopted
                    Pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002,
                    executed by Stephen Riggio, Chief Executive Officer of
                    Barnes & Noble, Inc.

99.4                Certification Pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Section 1350, as Adopted
                    Pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002,
                    executed by Lawrence S. Zilavy, Chief Financial Officer of
                    Barnes & Noble, Inc.
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